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6-4-20
Hello Ashuelot & Winchester Residents,

Good news! The Town Hall will reopen for public entrance on Monday June 8th. But there will be restrictions. People who are not feeling well or have been in contact with COVID-19 please DO NOT come in. Persons must also stay 6ft apart and we ask that you wear a mask. Markings will be on the floor showing where persons need to be. We still highly recommend calling or emailing ahead of time so we can address your issues that way or we can have what you need ready when you get here. We will continue to offer curbside service for persons who are uncomfortable entering the building. Be assured the Town Hall is cleaned and sanitized every night for everyone’s safety. Employees know they are not to come to work if they are sick. Also, the Selectmen will resume taking public comment at their Wednesday night’s meeting. 

The state itself is recovering well. Sadly there are still deaths, mostly the elderly, and some hospitalizations. Since this number keeps decreasing the Governor has eased restrictions. The stay at home order was continued to June 15th. Places of worship are reopening at 40% capacity and adherence to social distancing. Day camps and lodging will be reopening this month with guidelines set by the state. The Farmer’s Market will return to the park downtown this weekend. They have set up procedures to assure everyone’s safety, so I hope you visit them. Bands in the park can happen this summer as long as social distancing is adhered to. Keep your eyes posted for the schedule. The Libraries are discussing reopening based on the NH State Library Guidelines. 
With all this reopening please get out and support all these entities including other local businesses. Now is a great time to kayak in Forest Lake or take a hike in Pisgah Park. We have many treasures in town for you to enjoy.

We must not forget the virus is still here. We cannot let our guard down and gather in groups or forget to wash our hands. There is “no place like home” to be safe. 

We thank you for all your patience during this difficult time. We ask that you say thanks to someone who has done something extra during this pandemic. 

